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September revenue collections (August activity) were slightly above trend. The 1.9 percent increase in withholding collections 
was the smallest of the year, but this was offset by the largest increase in sales and use tax collection (9.8 percent) since 
March and a robust increase in single business tax collections. The weakness in income tax withholding is more likely an 
aberration than the beginning of a trend. 

With only October collections to be recorded for fiscal year 1985-86, it appears that tax revenue to the general fund-general 
purpose and school aid funds will exceed current Department of Management and Budget (DMB) estimates (September 24 
financial report to the legislature) by $45 million to $50 million. About 50 percent of this additional revenue is from the income 
tax. Assuming DMB estimates for nontax revenue and for expenditures are correct, the budget surplus for FY 1985-86 will 
be $100 million to $105 million. (This estimate assumes that FY 1985-86 revenues will be debited $105 million due to the rollback 
of the income tax rate to 4.6 percent, effective January 1,1986, although these monies will not be refuEded until 1987.) (over) 
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Monthly Focus: Earnings by State and Industry 

Excluding Alaska and the District of Columbia, Michigan residents had the highest average annual pay in 1985 of any state- 
$21,969; 14.5 percent above the U.S. average.1 Michigan was 6.6 percent above the next highest state (Illinois) in the Great 
Lakes region (see Table 2). Average annual pay in Michigan increased 5 percent between 1984 and 1985, the tenth larger.-/ 
increase among all states. 

The highest average annual wage in Michigan is in manufacturing-$32,208; 35 percent above the national average. The 
lowest average wage, $10,170, is in retail trade; 5.3 percent below the U.S. average (see Table 3). 

The high wages paid in Michigan mean that while we enjoy a standard of living higher than in most other states, we 
also suffer from higher unemployment and a weaker business climate. Higher unemployment occurs because high wages 
relative to other states increase the supply of workers seeking jobs. High wages also can hurt the business climate as many 
firms are reluctant to locate in the state because they cannot afford to pay comparable wages. Over the longer term, high 
unemployment will drive down wages and surplus labor will leave the state, restoring a better balance between the demand 
for and the supply of labor. 

'The average annual pay of workers covered by state and federal unemployment insurance programs is used in this analysis; % million workers are covered. 
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